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Dear Parents/Carers,  

I cannot help but think the dreadful weather 

this week was partly my fault. Not only did I 

mention the sale of ice poles after school when 

the weather was warm but the children will also be 

discussing  ‘drowning prevention’ in their classes  over the 

next week to mark Drowning Prevention Week 2019.  As a 

coastal school we feel it is really important that the 

children understand how to stay safe near water, 

especially the sea. Drowning Prevention Week will 

culminate in a colouring competition. All of the children 

will be issued with a colouring sheet and should pass their 

entries to their class teacher or the School Office with 

prizes for the winners!  

It is never easy when we have a prolonged period of wet 

weather as we have to keep the children inside or shorten 

break times and lunchtimes which means the children 

can’t get outside to burn off their energy. I am happy to  

say that for the most part the children have behaved 

sensibly and co-operatively in school this week even when 

faced without break times outside. Showing the value of 

‘resilience’ that we focused on earlier in the school year.  

Raj resilience would be very pleased! 

It was lovely to see so many Dads able to join us for 

Fathers’ Day lunch today in the hall once again Mrs 

Richardson delivered a super roast dinner.  Thank you for 

coming.  

Let’s hope the weekend brings us some better weather.            

Graham Almond - Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Monday 17th June  

Book Fair in School 

Monday 17th June 

Y5 Curriculum Day John Spendluffe * 

Wednesday 19th June  

Y5/6 to Lincolnshire Show 

Thursday 20th June 

Year 5 Curriculum Day - Skegness Academy*  

New Reception Parents’ Meeting  

(2pm in School Hall)  

Friday 28th June—Monday 1st July 

Y5/6 Alymerton Residential  

Wednesday 3rd and Thursday 4th July 

Year 6 Induction Days at Secondary Schools 

Friday 5th July  

Sports Day: EYFS/Key Stage 1 - am, Key Stage 2 - pm 

Saturday 6th July 

Summer Fair 

Thursday 11th July 

Year 6 Production—evening performance 

Friday 12th July  

Year 6 Production—afternoon performance 

Monday 15th July 

School Reports sent home to parents 

Friday 19th July 

Leavers’ Assembly 2.30pm (parents welcome) 

End of Term 6   * letters to go out  

Book Fair 

Thank you to 

everyone who has 

come to the Book 

Fair so far. We will 

still be open on 

Monday after school 

in the hall to pick up some bargains!  

 



Chapel Champions - 14h June 

 Achievement Award Value Award: Leadership 

Reception  Tyler-Jay: working so hard to get changed inde-

pendently.  

Maddie W: leading by example with her behav-

iour choices and focus.  

Year 1 Isaac: observational drawing of a flower choosing 

colours to reflect the subject. 

Hannah: always using her independent skills in 

her learning and supporting others.  

Year 2 Jackson: putting lots of effort into his writing.  Kayden: leading a very lively discussion on 

books that are linked.  

Year 3 Miley Ray: great discussions in Maths when      

completing fractions work.  

Christopher D: leading a group and creating 

rules for crossing the road.  

Year 4 Imogen: a wonderful coral reef creation. Layla: showing leadership skills when working 

with Year 2 

Year 5 Kayden W: a great improvement in his writing: 

great sentence control and word choices.  

Mia: leading a new Times Table Rock Star battle 

within the class.  

Year 6 Luna: writing an excellent non-chronological    

report about plants.  

Jessica: sharing and explaining her knowledge 

of  fractions to the class.  

Cricket Success!  

Last week was a very busy week for 
cricket.  

We have 
had three 
of our 
cricket 
teams out 
playing in 
local competitions. I am pleased to 
tell you that our teams not only 
performed well but Mr Borrell who 
accompanied all of the children 
informed us that all of the children 
represented the school brilliantly 
with a sporting attitude and 
excellent manners.  

On Thursday our girls' cricket team 

attended their cricket competition 

and we were very proud that they 

returned with the 'Sporting Values' 

trophy. Well done girls this is a great 

achievement.  

Thank you to Mr Borrell and the 

adults that accompanied the 

children for their support.  


